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Summary of Bill:


�HYPERLINK "http://www.legis.state.wi.us/2009/data/AB-515.pdf"��Assembly Bill (AB) 515� - Under current law a person convicted of causing great bodily harm to a child under s.948.03(3)(a) is guilty of a Class G felony (maximum of 5 years confinement and 5 years extended supervision).  ��AB 515 would change the penalty to a Class E felony (maximum of 10 years confinement and 5 years extended supervision).





Fiscal Effect:


The Department of Corrections and the State Public Defender both estimate indeterminate increases in state costs which cannot be absorbed.  In addition, the Public Defender notes indeterminate increases in costs to counties.





Supporters Message:


Recklessly causing great bodily harm to a child is a serious crime and the available penalties ought to reflect that reality.  There is no reason that hurting a child should be punished less severely than injuring an adult.





Opponents Message:


Increased penalties would mean, if defendant is convicted, increased costs to the state by way of the Department of Corrections to house a potential increase of inmates.





Key Supporters:


Senator Robert Jauch (Senate author), Terry Dryden, Sheriff, Washburn County, J. Michael Bitney, Washburn County District Attorney, Carl and Cindy Manning, Shell Lake.  Representative Mary Hubler (Assembly author) and Attorney General J.B. Van Hollen registered in favor of AB 515.





Key Opponents:


No one testified or registered against AB 515, nor registered against it with the Ethics Board.





Committee Vote:


On December 10, 2009, the Assembly Committee on Criminal Justice recommended passage of AB 515 on a vote of 9-0-2.  (Representatives Kessler and Soletski absent) 





Staff Author of Bill Summary


Daniel Lindstedt; Office of Rep. Joel Kleefisch (6-8551)
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